Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),
In Social Studies this year the Grade 6 students are becoming knowledgeable about what it means to be a Global Citizen.  They are learning about societies and cultures, politics and law, economy and technology, and the environment in various areas of the world.  As they acquire new understanding about each of these areas in other countries, they then compare it to our own customs in Canada.  Also, as a part of our Career Education, students are developing their cultural and social awareness.  We want for the students to celebrate and understand the importance of diversity in our world.
It is our goal to help these students become not only globally aware, but also excited and interested in other countries and cultures.  As a part of our Social Studies and Career Education programs this year, we will be experiencing various cultural celebrations, holidays, and festivals as they occur throughout the world.  In doing so, the information the students learn in class becomes more relevant, and the students are further engaged in the learning process.  This thereby increases their motivation and interest in the world around them.  By giving students real, meaningful experiences, students are not only more likely to engage themselves in the learning process, but they should also experience increased success in their learning, as well as develop a life-long interest in acquiring knowledge about our world.

The first activity that has been planned for this year is as follows:

· Oktoberfest (to be celebrated on Thursday October 20th) - an annual celebration in Germany that commemorates the marriage of Prince Ludwig of Bavaria and Princess Therese of Saxony-Hildburghausen.
· Students will learn some details about the history of Oktoberfest, learn some German words, go through a (fun) German museum, eat typical German food found at Oktoberfest, listen to German music, and play some games that are often played at Oktoberfest celebrations around the world.
Please send the following page back to school once you have filled it in.  The information you provide will help us with planning our Oktoberfest celebration.  Thank you!

To help us cover the cost of the luncheon and activities, we are asking for $5 from each student.  Please pay this cost on-line at your earliest convenience.  Thank you!

There are a variety of other worldly celebrations, holidays, and festivals that we will also be learning about, and experiencing, this year.  If you have any questions or concerns about our studying these cultures, please contact us at the school (250-870-5128). Thank you!

Yours truly,
Shandra Bowen

Jennifer Moffatt

Lara Davies
One of the typical Oktoberfest activities that we have planned is apple bobbing.  This is a very fun (and highly entertaining activity). We do want you to be aware that a number of students will share the same apple bobbing water.  We do speak to the kids to remind them to be respectful when bobbing (and give examples of this).  While many students absolutely love this activity, there are those who are not comfortable with it.  Please indicate on the form below if your son/daughter would like to participate in this activity or not.

Yes,  




 will be participating in apple bobbing at Oktoberfest.

                 (son/daughter)

No,  




 will NOT be participating in apple bobbing at Oktoberfest.

                  (son/daughter)

